
Class 1 Newsletter

Spring Term 1 

2025 

Useful dates:

Monday 20th – Friday 24th January – Class 1 Bike-ability

Friday 14th February 2025 - Term ends at 3:30pm

Monday 24th February 2025 – Term begins

How can I support my child?

Please ensure that they complete their homework which 

will be given out via Google Classroom each Friday as 

well as reading with them daily. This can be reading to 

them while discussing the book or having them read to 

you. We will continue to change the books once a week, 

on a Monday. If you have any questions please let me 

know. 

Our P.E days are Monday and Wednesday. As we are 

working with Chelsea FC, on Wednesday we ask that 

children come to school in their P.E. kit and bring their 

labelled school uniform in a bag, to get changed into 

after our P.E. session. 

We are pleased with how well our children are doing 

with getting changed. Please make sure all P.E. kit is 

labelled. 

Do not hesitate to contact me if you have any concerns, 

you can speak to me on the playground before or after 

school or you can ring the office to make a phone 

appointment. 

Thank you for all of your support, 

Miss Ravji, Mrs Court and Ms Sharna.



Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you had an enjoyable and relaxing break over 

the holidays. We have an exciting term ahead and I 

am really looking forward to all of the fun learning that 

we have to come. The children have made a fantastic 

start to the term and it has been great to have them 

all back in the classroom. 

Our Learning: 

Literacy: 

In Literacy, we will be learning about different Fairy 

Tales, including Cinderella and Rapunzel. We will 

learn about the characters and then write our own 

short narratives based on the stories. We will 

continue to focus on verbal rehearsal of our stories 

and using finger spaces, capital letters and full stops 

when sentence writing independently. 

Maths:  

This term we will be revisiting Place Value with a 

focus on teen numbers and ordering numbers to 20. 

We will be learning addition and subtraction facts 

within 20 including doubles and number bonds. 

RE: In Religious Education we will be learning about 

Judaism and what it is like to live as a Jewish person. 

In the Summer term, we will be looking at Islam. 

Science: Our Science topic this term is ‘Treasure 

Island’ we are going to learn how we can survive on 

our island and learn about the animals that live there 

and how we can group them. 

Geography: We will be learning about the 

differences between the Sahara and Antarctic 

deserts, and what kind of animals and plants can we 

find in these places.

Art: We will be developing control when using a 

wide range of tools to draw, paint and create crafts 

and sculptures.

PE: We will be exploring gym sequences through 

gymnastics. We will be working with Chelsea FC for 

our fitness sessions with a focus on core strength.

PSHE: This term in PSHE we will be learning about 

online safety and about how feelings can be hurt by 

things that are said online. 

Music: We will be learning about rhythm and beat in 

our music lessons through songs and dances.

Computing: In computing we will be creating 

animated stories on Purple Mash and then we will 

be creating mazes, realising the importance of the 

arrow keys and following instructions carefully. 


